  				                  
				TOWN OF NEWTON BOARD MEETING
				July 8, 2020
The Town Board meeting of the Town of Newton was held on Wednesday, July 8, 2020 at the Newton Town Hall, 6532 Carstens Lake Road, Manitowoc, WI 54220 at 6:00 pm. pursuant to posted notices.
The meeting was opened at 6:00 pm by Chairman Roger Busse.  Present:  Roger Busse, Chairman; Denise Thomas, Supervisor #1; Mark Knorr, Supervisor #2; Paulette Vogt, Treasurer; Barbara Pankratz, Clerk;   Dave Mueller, Road Superintendent, Charlie Bauer, Larry Stock, Lyndon Pearson, Eric Letter and Allie Domagalski (representatives of Northeast Asphalt who presented bids for Newton Road work).
All those present joined in the recitation of the Pledge of Allegiance.  The clerk stated that the agenda was posted by her on the official posting places as well as on the Town of Newton web site on July 5, 2020.  Said affidavit was signed by Barbara Pankratz and notarized by Paulette, Vogt, Treasurer.  Mark Knorr made a motion to approve the agenda as posted.  Said motion was seconded by Denise Thomas and passed.
The June minutes were approved by motion made by Denise Thomas and seconded by Mark Knorr.  Motion passed.  The date of the minutes for the 2020 Annual Meeting was corrected to read May 20, 2020 after which the same were approved by motion made by Denise Thomas and seconded by Mark Knorr.  Motion carried. 
Since there were no questions about the treasurer’s report Mark Knorr made a motion to approve the Treasurer’s report which was submitted to the board members previous to the meeting.  Roger Busse seconded the motion which passed.
The first item on the agenda was public in-put.  There being none said agenda item was closed.
Denise Thomas, Supervisor submitted a road work report for 2020 showing road work to be done and which was approved at the April meeting.
Bids for Newton Road were opened with one bid submitted.  The bid was from Northeast Asphalt for the amount of $280,345.00.  With the grant that was approved by the state $196,241.50  =  70% state funded and $84,103.50  =  30% the towns share of the project. Newton Road work from Center Road to Union Road could be done in early August by Northeast Asphalt.
Roger Busse made a motion that we accept a bid of $280,345. from Northeast Asphalt for work on the Newton Road.  Mark Knorr seconded the motion which carried.  Roger Busse signed the contract.
The cost of work on English Lake Road was $28,230. which is for some sub grade work to improve the base of the road. Bob Braun will do the repair work on the road.  Mark Knorr seconded the motion which carried.
Denise Thomas made a motion to repair two culverts on Union Road.  Mark Knorr seconded the motion which passed.
The next item of business was insurance for the Town of Newton.  Family Insurance submitted the renewal forms on the coverage we presently have.  The Board decided on changes which entailed an increase to $8,000. From $2,500. coverage on the plastic trailer for the Recycling Center; changing the coverage on the 2010 International Truck w/plow from $170,000. to $144,000.; changing the coverage on the 2016 International Truck w/plow from $144,637.  to $170,000.  Chairman Busse will contact the insurance company and inform them of the Town’s changes.
The new panel on the salt shed gable was next on the agenda.  Dave Mueller presented the proposal from Meyer’s Maintenance & Construction for the removal and replacement of the salt shed gable for a cost of $780.  Roger Busse made a motion to accept the proposal and signed the contract.  Mark Knorr seconded the motion which carried.
Road Superintendent Dave Mueller indicated that he has been working on getting rid of parsnip and that he feels he is gaining on the parsnip as there are smaller areas that are affected.  He has found hog weed in different areas.
Dave also stated that he had talked to a representative from Scott Construction Company who said they will be slag sealing Carstens Lake Road in two weeks.
Someone has approached Dave about a “Slow Children” sign at Union Road and Bonde Court area.  Denise Thomas suggested that the residents purchase the turtle holding a flag figure and place it in the area.  They can be purchased for approximately $27.
Dave Mueller, Law Enforcement Officer said that lawns have been cut except for a certain business.  Denise Thomas will talk to the person in charge about the matter.  He also mentioned receiving a complaint about a loud hen making noise.
Mike Slattery, Zoning Administrator submitted his report to the Board previous to the meeting.
The Town is receiving money from the State to be used toward voting acquisitions.  Mark Knorr made a motion that the town purchase a new tabulator.  Denise Thomas seconded the motion which passed.
The check detail which was submitted to the Board previous to the meeting by the clerk was accepted by motion made by Roger Busse and seconded by Mark Knorr.  Motion carried.
There being no further business to come before the meeting we adjourned our meeting to August 12th by motion made by Roger Busse and seconded by Mark Knorr.

							Barbara Pankratz, Town Clerk


























